

September 12, 1973

An invitation from the Antrim Planning Board resulted in Mr. Thomas Chrisenton, Technical Assistant, of the Hillsborough County Conservation District, and Russell Kelsa, Soil Scientist of H. C. D. D. coming to Antrim on the above date.

An interesting lecture was given on soil conservation with slides being shown "Know Your Soil". Soil interpretations and land use were explained in detail.

We were told that the H. C. C. D. offers a service that will help with subdivisions. Information is taken from soil sheets and entered on subdivision plans. The soild map will show areas good for parks, residential etc.

Maps showing set-up of wet lands and buffer zones are made available to any town.

To do this work takes about 2 weeks and no charge is made to the town for the first two requests. This service is made available twice free for introductory purposes. A fee of \$20. will charged after the two requests.

Soil survey for Antrim: There are 23,404 acres in town, 8331 which have been maped. To have the remaining acres maped it would cost the town 50% of the amount, 25% would be privately funded and the other 25% would be obtained from Federal funds.

It would at this time cost the Town of Antrim \$3,693.25 for land scheduled to be maped. Also it would be 3 years before this survey could be attempted.

A flood plan map will be given the town upon request with no cost involved.

A request for soil survey should be addressed to: Hillsborough County Conservation District, Box 109, Milford, N. H. 03055., Chairman, William Kokko.

It proved to be an interesting evening and we were sorry that the meeting could not have had better attendance.

Secretary